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Victory Newsletter for April 2018
From the Principal’s Desk …
Art is alive and well here at Victory P.S.!  DancEd is back with us again this year teaching dance to all of our students.  Please join us at E.L. Fox Auditorium at John F. Ross CVI on April 6th for a fun filled dance performance.  We ask that students arrive at 5:45 p.m. for a 6:00 p.m. show start time.  We have already sent home a memo with costume suggestions.  Please feel free to invite the whole family as we will have lots of room for everyone!

All of our Kindergarten students will be performing at the Upper Grand District School Board’s Music Festival held on April 23rd at Harcourt United Church.  The Kindergarten choir, under the direction of Beth Becker, will perform a couple of songs on their own before being joined by the Sir Isaac Brock choir.  Two hundred young voices with then sing a song together! The choir will be on stage at approximately 10:00 a.m. and again parents are more than welcome to come, watch and listen.

Our school choir (grades 1 to 6) will perform their musical here at Victory on the evening of May 9th. Their show is entitled, The Green Machine, and has an environmental focus. This show is for family and friends and again all are welcome!

Toronto Artist (and former Guelph resident) Mosa McNeilly will be back again to work with all of our students between April 30th and May 3rd.  She will be running a variety of workshops on African drumming and dance.  
All of the above initiative are being funded or subsidized by our Victory P.S. School Council.
Please feel free to contact me at any time to share ideas, questions or concerns about your child’s education and school experiences. I welcome and value your input.

I hope to see you at some or all of the above events!

Julie Young

Principal

julie.young@ugdsb.on.ca
Author Visit

    Award-winning Canadian author, Philip Roy, will be presenting to our students on Monday, April 9th. 
Mr. Roy’s books have been nominated for the Silver Birch, Red Maple, CLA, Hackmatack and Geoffrey Bilson awards, and his books have been chosen consistently by the Canadian Children’s Book Centre for “Best Books for Kids & Teens.” He will be bringing along both of his folk art submarines, as well as a folk art helicopter. Philip will be using these items to discuss recycling and creativity with your students.
 

Philip starts his presentation with a discussion of his folk art and environmentalism, alongside readings from one of his series, (which students of all ages enjoy.) He then continues with his longer, chapter book readings Philip's chapter book readings with Grades 3-6 only. This will be followed by Q & A, at the end of the presentation. 
 
Victory students have an opportunity to order his books and have them personalized. If interested, complete and return the order form that was previously sent home. 
 Bookshelf Book Fair

     The Bookshelf will be holding a Book Fair in the library on May 9th. On that same day, students will have the opportunity to preview the books being sold. In the evening of May 9th, the sale of the books will commence. Also, 20% of all sales go towards new books for the library! More details to come......

Thank-you!

     Enrichment Clusters were a wonderful success again this year.  A big thank-you goes out the Olivia Vaughan, Monique Cadieux and the team of parent and community volunteers that made it happen!  

I would also like to recognize our grade 1 and 1 / 2 classes and their teachers who worked hard on the water project along with Christine Bretherick.  What a wonderful evening Wellington Water Watchers put on.  I’d like to thank-you to all the parents who came out to the event on April 22nd to help celebrate our student’s learning.
Victory Film Club

     M. Elrick and Mme de Rijcke will be starting up the Victory Film Club this month.  It will run into May, and it is offered to Grades 4-6.  This year the Film Club will focus on reporting news and stories at Victory.  Later on, the Club will stage a LipDub video."

Class Placements for 2018
     During the month of May we create our classes for the following school year.  A great deal of thought and discussion goes into these placements.  When creating our class lists we want to have balanced classes with learning needs, emotional needs, girls and boys and we want students to have at least one friend with them in their class.  If you have a request, please put it in writing and send it to Mrs. Young by the end of April. We will look at requests, but they will be just one factor we will be considering.  The final decision will be made by the Principal and will be based on a variety of factors.

Moving?

If you know that you will be moving out of our school area before the end of June, or during the summer months, please call us at 519-822-6931.  This information helps us with our school organization and classroom planning for September, 2018. Thank you!   
Speed Limits in Elementary School Zones & Parking Areas
[image: image1.emf]The City of Guelph has implemented reduced speed limits in elementary school zones across the city:

· 40 km/h speed limits on arterial roads, in effect on school days from 8:00-9:00 a.m. and 3:00-4:00 p.m.

· 30 km/h speed limits on collector and local roads, which will be in effect at all times.         
There are ‘No Parking’ signs on Exhibition St. at the front of the school. You can stop your car to let children out, but please do not park and leave your vehicle.  Also note that on Powell St. cars should not be stopping in the bus zone or across the street from the bus zone.   Over the past few weeks there have been several cars parked on Clarke St. in the ‘No Parking’ area.  When cars are parked on both sides of Clarke visibility is reduced and it becomes unsafe during our busy morning entry time and at the end of the day.  Please park down the street in parking areas and walk your child onto the property.  There have also been reports of cars going right through the stop sign at the crosswalk at Exhibition and Powell St.  The sun is often at a bad angle at the beginning of the school day, and results in drivers not always seeing the stop sign.  Please be aware of the sign and stop accordingly. 

[image: image3.png]Please obey speed limits in our school zones and parking signs. Let’s all work together to ensure a safe walking environment for students, parents, crossing guards, pedestrians, and cyclists. 
Emergency Drills 

        Fire drills, severe weather or tornado drills, lockdown/hold and secure drills and school evacuations are all important components of our school emergency procedures.  These events are practiced periodically to reinforce our safety measures.

        If you have any questions or concerns about our emergency procedures please contact Mrs. Young.

School Council

        In April, the School Council takes requests for funding purchases and initiatives. In preparation for that meeting, we would like to determine the parent body’s priorities for spending.  We will be discussing this at our April meeting and welcome your input. The April meeting is Wednesday, April 4th, 2018 beginning at 6:30 p.m. in the library. Everyone is welcome to attend, and you don’t have to be an active member.  If you need to contact the school council or have any questions please feel free to email us at: info@vpsfamily.ca
Victory School Council Meeting Wednesday April 4, 2018

Teacher rep: Erika Doyle

Student rep: Nolan Mifsud

AGENDA

1) Welcome and introductions - 5 minutes

2) Approval of March Minutes 

3) Student Rep Update

4) Notes from Chair – 10 min

5) Principal’s Report – Julie Young – 10 minutes

6) Fundraising letter – David DiCenzo – 10 minutes

7) Treasurer’s Report – Beth Ann Valente – 10 minutes 

8) Pro Grant 2018/19 Topics – Jillian Cockburn – 5 minutes

9) Dessert Party Update – 15 minutes 

10) Newsletter Items – Andree Jenks – 5 minutes 

11) Next year’s 100th anniversary celebration 

12) Need for a September meeting
13) Other items

14) Dismissal

Green Team

     Green Team Update - Victory you have been doing AMAZING collecting batteries to recycle as well as used markers.  The final push for batteries is on.  Contest closes APRIL 20th so get collecting!  Be sure to ask your families when visiting, service clubs, neighbours, friends, work colleagues, etc.  Thank you for all of your support - Let's Go Green Victory!

Earth Day is Sunday April 22nd and Victory will be celebrating on Friday April 20th with a short assembly and then yard/park/neighbourhood clean up.  There are many Earth Day activities around the city with garbage clean-ups, tree planting and lots of fun activities.  What will YOU do to celebrate Earth Day?

E. Ferris and the Victory Green Team

Medication at School

Please be advised that we are not able to give medication to your child at school without the completion of a consent for Oral Medication form.  This form can be obtained at the office.  Please do not send medication to school in your child’s backpack.  All medications need to be brought to the office by a parent or guardian and forms completed by said parent or guardian.  The only exceptions are students who are permitted to carry an epipen or inhaler.  Thank you for your help in this matter.
Yearbooks!!!  

     This year’s yearbook will include full colour memories from your child's year at Victory P.S. complete with a page at the back on which they can collect autographs and memories from their peers. Please fill in the order form which will be sent home shortly, send back to school and pay online no later than May 4th!  You will be able to purchase online starting on April 3, 2018.

Kindergarten Enrichment Clusters 

     Kindergarten Enrichment Clusters will take place May 4th in the morning. Volunteers needed! Please contact Alex Duimstra (alexandra.duimstra@ugdsb.on.ca) if you are interested in leading a cluster.​  Thanks!
Volunteer Tea - May 9, 2017
We really appreciate all that our volunteers do here at Victory. On any given day we have volunteers in many different roles from reading with children, helping with Scientist in Schools, supervising field trips, tallying milk and lunch orders, distributing pizza or Zoup, attending School Council meetings, decorating for special events, sharing their skills and interests, organizing special events ..... The list goes on and on.  
On Wednesday, May 9th, all Victory volunteers are invited to our Volunteer Tea. Please join us for food and conversation at 8:15 a.m. in our school library. Thank you!

Dress for the Weather

        April weather can be very unpredictable and the “April Showers” can just as easily be “April Snowflakes”! We are outside at both nutrition breaks and very rarely stay indoors because of inclement weather. Please be sure that your child has appropriate outdoor clothing at school every day to accommodate these weather changes. We strongly encourage splash pants at this time of year so students can be comfortable in their classrooms with clean, dry clothes after recesses. 

     For safety and school cleanliness, please ensure that your child has clean indoor shoes. Running shoes with non-marking soles are required for gym. Flip flops or Croc-style shoes are not safe for gym classes. 

Kindergarten Graduation Photos

Senior Kindergarten photos will be taken on Tuesday, April 10 2018.  Forms will be sent home soon.

Teach Your Child How to Put an End to Bullying at School

        Parents often think bullying is just a part of life.  But it should be taken seriously.  Bullied children become anxious.  Some end up not wanting to go to school.  Kids who bully others are often in pain themselves.  They use aggressive behaviour to cover up their shortcomings.  To stop bullying, parents can:

· Watch for symptoms that your child is being bullied.  


These include withdrawal, a drop in grades, torn clothes and needing extra money or supplies.

· Listen to your child.                                                                                                  
Encourage him/her to talk about school and other kids.  Ask about the walk or ride to    and from school.

· Show your child how to protect himself/herself.  


Practice walking with confidence.  Role-play how to stand up for yourself verbally.

If your child complains about another child, dig deeper.  Children are often embarrassed    or afraid to say they’re being bullied.  When probed, a seemingly minor complaint might reveal a more severe problem.

· If your child is being bullied, tell the school.  


Teachers can take steps to ensure your child’s safety.

· Get together with other parents. 


Ensure that children in your neighbourhood are supervised to, from and after school.

· Teach your child the social skills he/she needs to make friends.  If your child is a bully, get help.  Talk to a teacher, counselor or a child psychologist.  

Vision Health
     If you suspect that your child is struggling with vision issues, there are several things that you can do. First, book an eye exam with an optometrist. Basic OHIP coverage for eye exams, is available free of charge, for children from birth to age 19. Speak with your child’s teacher regarding your concerns and encourage your child to clearly express to the teacher the difficulties they are having (Are they having trouble seeing things on the board? Are they having trouble copying information? Are they having trouble seeing the information in novels/textbooks/notebooks etc.?) There are a number of accommodations that can be made to quickly address potential problems, including seating closer to the board or larger print on computers or photocopies. You can also discuss with the classroom teacher or SERT the possibility of making a referral to one of the Vision Itinerant Teachers who provide support to your school.
Safety on the Playground

        Our students are anxiously waiting for our playground structure to re-open.  Board policy determines that the equipment is off limits from November 1 to March 31, and at other times as determined by the school administration.  This includes periods of freezing temperatures, when there is freezing rain, if the ground cover is frozen, or if there is a buildup of snow and ice. This year we anticipate the equipment will re- open on schedule!

        This is a good time to remind everyone of the rules that help make these structures fun and safe places to play.  Our playground is designed for users aged 12 and under and we do not provide supervision, maintenance and inspections outside of school hours.  

        Skipping ropes, ropes, scarves or loose drawstrings on children’s clothing and bicycle helmets are not allowed on play structures.  In the event of an injury, students and staff are reminded that the injured person should not be moved, and a supervisor must be notified immediately.  

        We know how much the children enjoy our play structures and are looking forward to the spring weather so they can use them again. Safety on the playground is a top priority, and once the play structures open again we will be reminding our students of playground rules.  
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Healthy Aquatic Recreation for Kids (SHARK)
        The YMCA-YWCA of Guelph SHARKs swim program is an innovative and exciting swim program provided to all Grade 3 and 5 students in the city of Guelph. SHARKs has grown from the humble beginnings of 6 schools and 250 Grade 3 students in 2004, to over 2300 Grade 3 and 5 students at all schools in Guelph. It is the only program of its kind, including all Public, Private and Catholic Elementary schools.

        The SHARKs program teaches the Lifesaving Society’s “Swim to Survive” curriculum of surviving a sudden and unexpected fall into deep water. With SHARKs training, the students of Guelph learn how to:

· recover from a fall into the water

· tread water until rescuers arrive

· swim to safety     

        The YMCA – YWCA of Guelph has partnered with the City of Guelph and the University of Guelph to bring this program to 100% of Grade 3 and 5 students in Guelph, FREE OF COST! The goal of the YMCA-YWCA of Guelph and the City of Guelph is, by 2019, to have 100 percent of students graduate from Grade 8, being able to achieve the Swim to Survive Standard. SHARKs is an important and vital step to reaching this goal, and the YMCA-YWCA of Guelph looks forward to ensuring the aquatic safety of the students in Guelph both now, and in the future.

        Victory SHARKS Swim will be May 30 & 31 and June 18 & 19  for Grade 3 & 5 students. 
[image: image4.png]


[image: image6.png]



On Saturday April 7th, 2018, join thousands of passionate citizens, organizations, business, and experts, committed to growing a greener, healthier Ontario. The Go Wild Grow Wild Green

Expo is the largest, wildest, greenest, most adventurous event in Canada's Deep South!

• Date: Saturday April 7, 2018

• Time: 9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

• Location: Metroland Media Agriplex, 845 Florence St., London, ON

Go Wild Grow Wild Green Expo features over 100 exhibitors, speakers and activities to give attendees unique access to discovering rare and hidden natural treasures from Toronto to Windsor. Attendees can also expect to meet Ontario hawks and falcons, discover new trails for hiking and cycling, exciting places to camp, book an eco-adventure or plan a summer getaway, get free expert native plant gardening advice, and discover new trends in urban foraging. They can spend a fun-filled day climbing a rock wall, building a canoe, sampling local food, beer and much more.

So, go on, join the movement and be part of the trend to reduce habitat loss and make

Ontario a greener, and healthier place to live. It’s going to be WILD!
Talking About Mental Health – April 2018 Spring Clean Your Mental Health!

     It’s Spring!  Flowers blooming, birds chirping, sun shining.  There is nothing quite like it.  Often we Spring Clean our homes – tuck winter away, clean out the cobwebs and get ready for summer. Spring is a time of renewal.  Why not use this momentum for a mental health renewal?

Let the sun shine in …
Try and “spring clean” your emotional and mental spaces this month.  Get rid of emotional debris that is no longer serving you.  Here are some ideas to help get you started on your mental health Spring Clean. Focus on things that make you happy and give you a clear, fresh state of mind

Start a Journal 
Writing can help articulate your thoughts, clear your emotional space and help put things into perspective. Try having a family journal time where once a week everyone journals/records their thoughts and feelings. This can help clear your mind of clutter and also get things out of your mind and onto paper.  Don’t worry about punctuation or spelling – it’s just for you.

Be Aware of Your Thoughts 
Sometimes we don’t even notice the negative things we say to ourselves.  Try to notice your thoughts and reframe thoughts into kindness.  Instead of “We never have time to sit down as a family for dinner” try “When we sit down as a family for dinner it is such a treat”.  We are careful of how we speak to others but often not so careful about how we speak to ourselves.   Practice your own self compassion this month.

Enhance Your Physical Health  
Physical wellness is a big part of maintaining mental well-being.  Exercise, sleep and eating well all contribute to positive well-being.  Try replacing soda or coffee with herbal tea.  Try going for a nature walk or scavenger hunt with the family. Yoga, Pilates and mediation can also enhance both your emotional and physical well-being.

Remember, each day is fresh start – just like Spring.  Have a great April!

Jenny Marino, Mental Health and Addictions Lead

Upper Grand District School Board

Monthly environmental activities to help celebrate our planet
April 22nd is Earth Day!
“Look deep into nature, and then you will understand everything better.” - Albert Einstein
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Celebrate Earth Day on April 22nd! 

Founded in 1990, Earth Day Canada inspires people of all ages across the country to connect with nature and build resilient communities as well as foster an intrinsically motivated, enduring commitment to stewardship and conservation. https://earthday.ca/about/
Earth Day 2018 Theme: End Plastic Pollution

From poisoning and injuring marine life to disrupting human hormones, from littering our beaches and landscapes to clogging our waste streams and landfills, the exponential growth of plastics is now threatening the survival of our planet. Earth Day 2018 is dedicated to providing the information and inspiration needed to fundamentally change human attitude and behavior about plastics. https://earthday.org
Ideas for your family to celebrate Earth Day:

Get involved with Earth Day 2018’s Theme https://www.earthday.org/yourjourney2018/
Download your Plastic Pollution Primer to learn more about this problem and act to help End Plastic Pollution!

Spend a day outside. In the garden with your family, plant vegetables, trees or native flowers and attract native animals and pollinators. Or join a local community event to help clean your neighbourhood or restore local plant life.

Make commitments to cut down on your energy usage as well as waste. Turn lights off, power down electrical devices, turn down your thermostat and only do full loads of laundry and dishes. Always bring cloth bags when shopping, refuse to buy over packaged products, and lug a mug instead of using non-recyclable coffee cups.

Learn more about the environment and the effects of global warming. Encourage awareness and promote the Reduce, Reuse and Recycle way of life.

Remember that every day is Earth Day! Don't restrict yourself to just one day a year. Make environmental actions and caring about the planet a habit - on Earth Day and every day.
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